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Weaverham Parish Council
Weaverham Community Centre, Russet Road, Weaverham, Northwich, Cheshire, CW83HY
Tel: 01606 854451(24hr voicemail) Email: clerk@weaverhampc.co.uk  
Minutes of a meeting of the Environment Committee 

held in Weaverham Community Centre on Monday 28th October 2019 at 7.15pm
Present: Cllrs John Taylor (JT) Chair, Michelle Budden (MB), Gillian Edwards (GE), John Freeman (JF), Iain Lasseter (IL), Adrian Morgan (AM), Roger Moss (RM), Peter Wilkinson (PW), Gary Williams 
E27.
There were 3 members of the public present.
E28.
Cllr Gary Williams and Roger Moss apologies were accepted
E29.
No declarations of interest were received
E30.
The minutes of last meeting, 28th August 2019, were discussed and accepted with the following points:
· Item E21 the swing order has been placed with NTC, surveyed by NTC and the order placed

· Item E26 the memorial bench and knee rail fence repairs to passed to the relevant insurance companies for action.

E31.
Standing orders suspended for Weaverham Trust to present the bulb planting initiative.
· The trust intruded themselves and noted their next litter pick on 9th November and the Christmas quiz on 7th Dec 2019

· Their proposal is attached to the end of the minutes. 
· The Trust are definitely going ahead with item 1 on their list. The Trust are keen for funding and would like to know if consideration could be given for a donation this fiscal year with a larger consideration going forward into next year’s budget
· JT thanked the Trust for their time and said the Clerk would be in contact once the finance and Full council meetings have been held
(IL left the meeting at 8pm)

Standing Orders Reinstated

E32.
Bonfire Night Plan
· Clerk to write a letter for the neighbours of Lake House Field to give warning of the bonfire and fireworks. JT will distribute.
· The Clerk briefed that approx. £3300 has been spent on the bonfire and fireworks so far

E33. 
Xmas trees
· Picket Fencing – It was decided to hire from NTC, Clerk to arrange
· Lights and switch on quotes and position –the light switch on is at the Lime Ave tree at 4.30pm. Barry from the Hardware shop to be asked to do the switch on of lights. Vicar in attendance
· Wallescote, Forest Street and St Bedes schools to be requested for Choir singing, (Uniform and warm clothes)

· Clerk to inform the police of the gathering

· We supply the carols, JF and GE to organise

E34.
The water point outside the swimming pool was discussed and IL will obtain quotes. A liveried gazebo was discussed, costs to be obtained and justifications to be tabled.

E35.
The date of next meeting was confirmed as 4th December 2019.
Resolved to exclude the public under the Local Government Act 1972 Section 12A PART 19(i)

Part B

Confidential Item

A discussion was held about the best way of keeping track of and ensuring timely completion of any works placed by the Clerk.
The meeting closed at 9.40pm
Agreed and Approved: ___________________________

Name: __________________________

Date: ___________________________

Presentation to the Environment Committee of the Weaverham Parish Council by Weaverham Trust

The idea for the planting of flower bulbs or wildflowers started two years ago when we applied to be one of the Co-operative Associations annual charities. It was proposed, that over a period of several years and with the help of donations from other organizations, businesses and individuals, we would plant flower bulbs or wild flowers on the approaches to the village in order to help create a pleasant environment for village residents and to create a good impression of the village to visitors and people passing through. 

In order to commence this project we proposed that the first two areas to be planted would be the grass verges on either side of Northwich Road from the railway bridge for a 1metre X 65metre panel on each side and a 1metre X 150metre panel on the grassed area at the top of the hill on Wallerscote Road.

We subsequently had a meeting with Cheshire West and Chester Council who are responsible for the maintenance of these areas and agreed the dimensions of the planting in order not to cause any problems for their team of grass cutters. We were assured by them that the planting would not cause any additional maintenance work.

In the Spring of each year, Appleton Thorn Parish Council have a superb display of daffodils on the approach to their village, and so they were contacted to obtain the name of the Company responsible for the supply and planting. 

We then contacted, and subsequently had a meeting with a representative from Lubbe & Sons (Bulbs) Ltd, who supply and machine plant the bulbs, and took into account his advice regarding the nature of the planting and the flowering periods involved.

The Northwich Road area was to be planted with their Mix 4 Pleasure variety (see attached photograph) which would provide four different flowers lasting from mid-February through to mid-June each year at a cost of £2925.00 plus VAT of £585.00.

The larger Wallerscote Road area was to be planted with their Winter to Summer Mix variety (see attached photograph) which would provide three different flowers lasting from mid-January to mid-June each year at a cost of £3750.00 plus VAT of £750.00.

However, due to the cost the Trust may only be able to complete the Northwich Road area this year but if we could obtain a donation from the Weaverham Parish Council plus them agreeing to place the order for us and thus saving £1325.00 in VAT we could possibly stretch our funds to complete both areas.

We believe that if both areas were to be completed and people could see the results in the Spring of 2020 then it would give a tremendous impetus for the village to be able to raise funds for the planting of other areas in future years.    

Proposed Areas for the Planting of Flower Bulbs or Wild Flowers

1. Northwich Road 65sq.mtrs on each side cost £2925.00 plus VAT £585.00

2. Wallerscote Road 150sq.mtrs. at the top of the hill cost £3750.00 plus VAT £750.00

.

3. A49 roundabout 47 sq.mtrs. £1175.00 plus VAT £235.00. The cost of this area may be greater due to access difficulties.

4. The two grassed areas at the top of High Street opposite the Hanging Gate Public House 81 sq.mtrs. cost £2025.00 plus VAT £405.00.

5. At the Northwich Road end of Wood Lane 18sq.mtrs. (9sq.mtrs. on each side of the road) cost £450.00 plus VAT £90.00.

6. Lime Avenue, in front of the shops 28sq.mtrs. (13sq.mtrs. and 15sq.mtrs either side the centre path) cost £700.00 plus VAT  £140.00.

7. Sandy Lane verge between Mere Bank and Mere Brow 53 sq.mtrs. cost £1325.00 plus VAT £265.00.

8. Sandy Lane verge Adjacent to A49 179sq.mtrs. cost £4475.00 plus VAT £895.00

9. The two areas, one at the top of Gorstage Lane and opposite at junction of West Road, 50 sq. mtrs. In total, cost £1250.00 plus VAT £250.00.

These are, we believe, the primary areas which would considerably enhance the village in particular the approaches, although obviously there are many other areas to be considered. 

A price of £25.00 per sq.mtr. has been used to calculate the costs in items 2 to 9 although this may vary depending on which bulbs/flowers are used in the planting and on inflation in future years.

It is hoped that funding for these projects could come from a variety of sources including the Weaverham Trust, Weaverham Parish Council, local businesses, individuals, and specific fund-raising events.                      

Parish Office Opening hours 0900-1300 Monday – Thursday

Clerk to the Parish Council - Helen Smith


